
Change Effective January 2024

On October 23, 2023, the City of Huntington Beach voted to change the default energy 
plan for Orange County Power Authority (OCPA) Huntington Beach customers from the 
100% Renewable Choice Plan to the Basic Choice Plan, effective January 2024. This new 
default plan costs 2% less than Southern California Edison’s (SCE) equivalent generation 
rates, and continues to support environmental sustainability by providing at least 38.5% 
renewable energy.

•	 Customers enrolled in the 100% Renewable Choice Plan will be seamlessly 
transitioned to the Basic Choice Plan on their regular meter read date in 
January 2024, with no service interruption. 

•	 Customers currently on Basic Choice or Smart Choice plans will experience no 
change to their current rate or service.

•	 Throughout this transition, regardless of any changes to your energy plan, you will 
remain on your current rate schedule, subject to the rates and terms of OCPA.

Should you prefer to maintain your current 100% Renewable Choice Plan or to explore 
the option of switching to OCPA’s Smart Choice energy plan, please contact OCPA’s 
customer support team at least two days prior to your January 2024 regular meter 
read date at (866) 262–7693.

Change Effective June 2024

Additionally, your Community Choice Aggregation Service (CCA service) with OCPA will be 
ending in June 2024. SCE will once again be the provider of both the electric generation and 
distribution service for your account. 

On April 1, 2022, for commercial customers and October 3, 2022, for residential customers, 
OCPA became the default electricity supply provider for eligible customers located in the 
City of Huntington Beach. In May 2023, the Huntington Beach City Council voted to leave 
OCPA. By June 30, 2024, all Huntington Beach customers within the city will be switched to 
SCE bundled service. You do not have to take any action to be returned to SCE. The transfer 
of your account to SCE bundled service will occur automatically in June 2024 on your 
regular meter read date with no disruption to electric service.

•	 Prior to the transition, you will remain on your current rate schedule, subject to the rates 
and terms of OCPA. 

•	 You should continue to pay your bills as you normally would. Your bill has always been 
and will continue to be processed by SCE. 

OCPA, the City of Huntington Beach, and SCE are working closely to ensure a smooth 
transition for OCPA Huntington Beach customers to SCE bundled service.

For questions regarding OCPA, call (866) 262-7693 or visit ocpower.org. For questions regarding SCE, call (800) 974-2356.
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